
 

January 17, 2013 
 

 

 

The Honorable Ralph Ostmeyer, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 136-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Senator Ostmeyer: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 7 by Joint Committee on Administrative Rules and 

Regulations 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 7 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 SB 7 would require any written administrative notice or order imposing a civil fine or 

other penalty for a proposed violation of the Kansas Liquor Control Act or Club and Drinking 

Establishment Act to be issued no later than 90 days after the date the citation was issued.  In 

addition, the bill would provide that all rules and regulations concerning microdistilleries and 

public venues which were adopted on and after July 1, 2012 and before July 1, 2013 to remain 

effective until revised, amended, revoked, or nullified by law.  The bill would also authorize the 

preparation or mixing of samples on a licensed retail premise for the purpose of conducting wine, 

beer, or distilled spirit tastings. 
 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2013 

SGF 

FY 2013 

All Funds 

FY 2014 

SGF 

FY 2014 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- $3,600 -- -- 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 The Department of Revenue estimates that SB 7 would increase FY 2013 expenditures by 

$3,600 for required changes to the enforcement processing system.  Any fiscal effect associated 

with enactment of SB 7 is not reflected in The FY 2014 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

cc: Steve Neske, Revenue  


